[Editorial] Following the February release of the Commerce Department’s report, “A Nation Online,” the Bush administration proposed cutting federal efforts that help underserved communities get online. The 2003 budget called for the elimination of programs in the Education Department and the Commerce Department that helped low-income communities use computers and the Internet for education, adult literacy, and job training. The Commerce Department’s report concluded: “With more than half of Americans using computers and the Internet, we are truly a nation online.” But Derrick Jackson points to a Ford Foundation-funded report, released this month by the Leadership Conference on Civil Rights and the Benton Foundation, that reveals that Internet use by low-income people is still at very low levels.  Although the data is the same that was used in the Commerce Department’s report, the Bush administration says it is time to scale back investment, which leads Jackson to question “how much of the nation the government truly wants or needs to be “online.’”
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